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Tuesday 2nd March 2021 

Full Reopening of Highfield - 8th March 

 

Dear Parents, 

                         As I wrote in my previous letter we are delighted to be welcoming back all our children from 

Monday 8th March. The day to day running of the school will be very similar to how it was in December. In this 

letter there is the key information and an important change of date. 

 

Parents evening 

Parents evening was due to take place on the 17 & 18th March but given the majority of children have been 

learning at home we have delayed it to the Tuesday 4th & Thursday 6th May. This will enable teachers to discuss 

with you how your children have settled back into school and the progress they have made. It is likely that these 

meetings will still be remote but we will send you further information nearer the time. 

                        
Start of day/end of day times 

Start and end of day times are the same as they were in the Autumn term. We also still request that you wear a 

mask when entering the school grounds.       

                       Nursery   

Class                            Start time                        Finish time 

 
Am                                       8:45                                      11:30 
Pm 12:45                                      3:30 
Reception   

RB 8:30-8:40                              3:00 
RF    8:40- 8:50 3:10 
RL 8:50-9:00                              3:20 
Year 1   

1J  8.30-8.40                          3.00pm 

1D  8.40-8.50                        3.10pm 
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1S 8:50-9:00                         3.20pm 

Year 2    

2S  8.30-8.40                           3.00pm 

2M (Ms Moody)          8.40-8.50                          3.10pm 

2RM (Ms Myers)    8:50-9:00                          3.20pm 
Year 3   

3J  8.30-8.40                          3.00pm 

3L 8.40-8:50                          3.10pm 

3D 8:50-9.00                          3.20pm 
Year 4   

4CF  8.30-8.40                          3.00pm 

4M 8.40-8:50                          3.10pm 

4C 8:50-9.00                          3.20pm 

Year 5   

5BD 8.30-8.40                            3.00pm 

5P 8.40-8:50                            3.10pm 

5CM 8:50-9.00                            3.20pm 

Year 6   

6A 8.30-8.40                            3.00pm 

6P 8.40-8:50                            3.10pm 

6C 8:50-9.00                            3.20pm 

 

 

 

 

Breakfast Club & After School Club  

Breakfast club and after school club will be fully open again from Monday 8th March. Please note that your child 

will only be able to attend these clubs with a pre-booked space. 
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General reminders regarding the school day 
 
● If your child is in Year 5 and 6 and you feel comfortable with your child coming to school by themselves, please let 

them and email the school office to let us know. This will reduce the number of people around the school at the beginning 

and end of the day 

● Only 1 parent can bring in and collect their child/ren 

● Parents will not be allowed on site without a pre- arranged appointment and only if the meeting cannot be held 

remotely. If you would like to speak to your child’s teacher, please use the year group email or email the office stating your 

child’s name and class. For any other issues and enquiries please use the office email. 

● Limit what children bring from home; children will only be able to bring their water bottle, reading book, snack and 

packed lunch (if they are having one). We will also allow children to bring in a small bottle of hand sanitiser if they wish. 

● If your child is doing P.E they need to arrive in their P.E kits (black/navy jogging bottoms/shorts, trainers, t-shirt and 

school jumper/cardigan) and they will be wearing them for the day. P.E kits will not be kept in school. 

● There is no way of managing lost property in a covid safe way therefore it is very important that clothes and 

property are clearly labelled with your child/ren’s name. This will help us return it to them if they are lost. 

 

Covid-19 symptoms  
Please remember that your child must not attend school if they or a member of their household or support bubble has any 

of the symptoms consistent with Covid-19. Symptoms are as follows: 

  

● High temperature  

● New persistent cough  

● Anosmia - A loss or change in the sense of smell or taste 

 

If your child or a member of their household or support bubble has any of these symptoms, they should start to self-isolate 

for 10-days and you must inform the school. If a negative test result is obtained, your child can return to school. If your child 

or a member of their household or support bubbles tests positive, they must self-isolate for 10-days and your child cannot 

return to school until this self-isolation period is complete. Please also inform school of any positive test results within your 

household or support bubble. 

                                 



 

“The Headteacher’s passion for ensuring all pupils receive an outstanding education is tangible in all aspects of the school’s work.” 

Highfield Primary is an Outstanding School - Ofsted 2016 

  

  

                   

 

Highfield Primary School 

 

Highfield Road 

Winchmore Hill 

London N21 3HE 

Tel: 020 8360 2149 

Website: www.highfieldprimary.co.uk 

Email: office@highfield-pri.enfield.sch.uk 

Headteachers - David Wilson B.A. (Hons) NPQH  

Deputy Headteacher–  

Stephanie Morton B.A. (Hons) 

Louise Calder B.A. (Hons) 
“Together we can achieve more” 

 

 

 

 

                            

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Rapid Testing (lateral flow)  

 

Rapid testing for primary school children is not compulsory like it is for secondary school children. However, households, 

childcare and support bubbles of primary and secondary age children will be able to have access to regular rapid lateral flow 

tests when schools reopen. Further information can be found here: https://www.gov.uk/guidance/rapid-lateral-flow-

testing-for-households-and-bubbles-of-school-pupils-and-staff 

 

Please also be aware that there is a Covid-19 rapid testing site (lateral flow) at Southgate Library, N14 6BP. Further 

information about Covid-19 tests and testing sites can be found here: https://new.enfield.gov.uk/services/your-

council/enfield-response-to-covid-19/coronavirus-covid-19-testing-in-enfield/ 

 

If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact the school office via email or phone. We look forward to 

welcoming all Highfield children back to school on Monday 8th March. 

 

Yours Sincerely 

 

David Wilson 

Headteacher 
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